
14. KEIGHLEYS ROAD – MOBILE LIBRARY STOP RR 10363

Officer responsible Author
City Streets Manager Lorraine Wilmshurst, Area Engineer

Corporate Plan Output:  Street Signs and Markings

The purpose of this report is to ask the Board to approve the relocation of the mobile
library stop in Keighleys Road.

In response to concerns about traffic safety on Keighleys Road at Bromley School a
pedestrian crossing point with new kerb build outs is to be constructed. The present
mobile library stop is in the position of the new kerb build out.

There is a bus stop to the west of the school. After discussions with adjoining property
owners it was felt that the most appropriate place for the library mobile stop is to the
west of the kerb build out before the bus stop.

To eliminate any problems for the mobile library it is recommended that the mobile
library stop be relocated.

Recommendation: 1. That the mobile library stop that operates on Friday from9.30am
to 9.45am, on the north side of Keighleys Road commencing at a
point 134.5 metres from its intersection with Korora Street and
extending in an easterly direction for a distance of 12 metres be
revoked.

2. That a mobile library stop to operate on Fridays from 9.30am to
9.45am, be installed on the north side of Keighleys Road
commencing at a point 102.5 metres from its intersection with
Korora Street and extending in an easterly direction for
12 metres.

Chairman’s
Recommendation: That the officer’s recommendations be endorsed.


